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ABSTRACT

The Forestry and Conservation Education (FACE) summer program exposed minority high school students from three counties of North Florida, two of which are predominantly minority serving counties, to Forestry and Natural Resources Conservation (FNRC). The project objective was to determine and evaluate the perception and interest of the 9th to 12th graders when exposed to activities dealing with forestry and natural resources at the rural, urban and community levels.  A total of 22 students participated in the 2008 FACE summer program.  Students represent seven high schools from our targeted counties.  Students had a chance to work on mini-projects such as forest fires, managing forest ecosystems and wildlife management in urban and community forestry.  From a participatory perspective, FACE students were allowed to generate questionnaires at every field trip, which was undertaken for forestry or natural resources activities.  Thus, at the grass root level, students participate in designing and/or suggesting what type of activity could be done and vice versa .  Parental involvement was encouraged throughout the FACE program activities.

The participatory survey conducted by our research assistant revealed that most of the parents whose children participated in the 2008 FACE summer program rated the program from very good to excellent.  They indicated that their children not only enjoyed the program but also learned many new information regarding conventional, urban and community forestry.  The student participants per se echoed the sentiments of their parents on the basis of the questionnaires they participatorily generated and responded to themselves.  In general, a majority of the students concluded that they gained an understanding of the many career opportunities in natural resources, urban and community forestry.  They all said yes to the question “would you recommend this program to other students?”  Such comments provided significant encouragement for the continuation of a participatory forestry and conservation education summer program.
